From: Joelle joellef@peelsubaru.com.au

Subject: Meeting

Date: 16 May 2014 9:18 am
To: jan.eliza@hotmail.com
Cc: riverlands42@bigpond.com

## Hi Presidents... ©

I am going to try and make meeting tomorrow but as I have made a commitment this year to spend more time with my sister and kids I also have my nephew and nieces football and netball games to attend.

My report I will add in below in case I don't make it:

## Hi All,

Well gracefuls have come to a close for 2014 and all of our Mandurah representatives did extremely well. 4 out of our 10 girls placed in top 5 in their respective divisions whilst one of our younger juniors Jess Bartley made the Championship final for 11yrs which those of you who are new to cali that is a section which is top 10 girls for her age group in WA. We also had Savannah Linklater get in Div 1 out of 56girls that is top 20 in her age section in the State!! Georgia Fong performed her 1<sup>st</sup> Graceful at the age of 14 and I have to say she was absolutely gorgeous and I am very proud to see her learn a new aspect of calisthenics with her coach Renee and do it so well..

All teams appear on Track, Subbies I believe are starting fancy today and are having an extra training this term due to a number of factors attendance being the main factor. Juniors Travelling well I believe they had their first full class last week for the 1<sup>st</sup> time this year so that is promising. Juniors have had to cancel training on the 13<sup>th</sup> June due to disco being held at Baptist so are having Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> at John Tonkin

1-5pm instead with costume try on time being factored into that 4hr class.

Inters are doing well with all items done and starting fancy this week, girls have been brilliant with attendance although I have a few away this term on holidays and a few girls have been arriving late or leaving early due to other functions etc which if this persists I may have to have a chat to the girls. But overall they are doing extremely well...

Seniors doing great, finished all items this week hoping to ask Jan Arnold in to class in next 3weeks fancy will be started this week which is a record for us!!

I have one request: Fancy item for Seniors this year is Song and Dance we are doing Sister Act. I am wanting to create a black and white leotard with black flesh currently this design doesn't have arms but more a halter neck design but after speaking with renee arms can be easily added in later and therefore I am asking if the club can make this set of 9 to keep within the inter/senior sets.. and not a fancy item set.

Therefore I would suggest charging the seniors to hire the fancy set from the club i.e. \$20 each to hire leotard that way the club essentially will only have to foot maybe ¼ of the cost.

Can I please be notified whether this has been passed or not as soon as possible so I can get design to Janet for making etc... (if she wants more work that is?? Hahaha)

Anyway, looking forward to July holidays already as its been pretty hectic as you can imagine with Graceful training on top of class training for both us coaches and girls, but I can see the light at the end of the tunnel. Haha

Thanks Joelle x